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Dear Families, 


We are quickly approaching conference time! I can hardly believe it is almost Thanksgiving break with the holidays close behind. I am looking forward to seeing you at conference time and getting a chance to chat with you about your kiddo. We’ve been continuing to work hard in Math, Reading and Writing, Science, and Social Studies We have an amazing class full of hard-core learners. I am very fortunate to be your child’s teacher!

These are just a few of the things we have learned October and November so far:

· Writing a perfect paragraph: We have spent most of October perfecting the paragraph that students learned to write in 3rd grade. They should now be experts at the structure of a paragraph, using complete sentences in their writing and adding similes to make their writing more interesting. In addition, we have learned the basic conventions for 4th grade standards, which include proper use of capitals and end punctuation. 
· Thinking about what we read: For reading comprehension, we have been practicing paying attention to our thinking with a group book called “The Van Gogh Café.” This skill is called Monitoring Comprehension. We have also begun to make connections within the text. You child should be able to explain this to you.
· Observing and describing data: We are just finishing a unit on collecting, representing and observing data. Your child has learned how to represent data using a line plot and then analyze the information. Ask your child what they have learned about mode, median, outlier, hole and range. They are amazing mathematicians!
· Science/Social Studies: The class has just finished their first science unit about the Sun, Moon and Stars with Ms. Rafferty. They will begin their next unit called “Landforms” after Thanksgiving break. This unit ties nicely with our social studies curriculum. Much of our social studies content for 4th grade was covered at Mountain School but we will continue to make connections to our textbook. Currently we are studying the geography of Washington and where we are located in the world. 
 Here are a few ways you can continue to help you child at home:

Reading
· Have your child read aloud to you a few days a week. Ask your child questions about his/her book. The questions on the reading log are general and will support the skills and strategies we are working on in class.
Mathematics
· Continue to practice multiplication facts.

· Remember if you don’t a Student Math Handbook (SMH) just ask me at your conference and I’ll get you one right away! They can be very helpful in understanding what your child is learning.
Writing
· Practice the high frequency spelling words.

· Write letters to family members. Do a rough draft and then edit it. Check it over for spelling and punctuation. 
Communication
I am trying out some new forms of communication this year. Below are the addresses of both our facebook page and class website. Please visit these to stay connected and see what’s happening in our classroom!

Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/msmckeownsscholars 

Class Website: http://msmckeownsclass.weebly.com/ 
As always, please feel free to call or stop in at anytime. You can reach me at 332-5213. 

Thanks for all you do!! 

Ms. McKeown (mmckeown@blainesd.org) 
